

Parties at home/fundraising Individual orders.

Would you like to become a consultant.

KATE MERCER
01262 470556
07860 478867
kathleenmercer
@btopenworld.com
30% discount on selected items

Opening times for the outreach Post Office service in Burton Fleming

starting from Monday 9th April.

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. 10 - 12



Direct Flooring Suppliers of Driffield & Bridlington

Carpet-Vinyl-Laminate-Wood Flooring -Amtico-Rugs
Family run business for 13 years

Domestic and commercial work supplied and fitted

We can bring samples to your home

Free quotes

01377 250522 Driffield shop

01262 604443 Bridlington shop

01262 470758 Home

Directflooring1@aol.com

Edition #361

October 2018

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

Hunmanby Practice Patient Participation Group

This month I am very pleased to tell all patients that we now have a new Salaried GP working at the surgery. Dr Caroline Woods-Peel has joined the staff and we hope this will help to improve the problems with waiting times for appointments and give much needed support for Dr Jaidev and her staff. We hope the new Doctor will soon be comfortable in her new post and that we will all meet her in due course. The PPG Newsletter we produced last month was distributed in shops in Hunmanby and copies also available at Burton Fleming Post Office Stores - we hope to produce a second edition nearer Christmas. We are in the process of conducting a survey of 100 patients of different age groups regarding their thoughts on several facets of the services provided by Hunmanby practice and the staff who administer them.

It is now time for Flu jabs and anyone over 65 years of age can ring the surgery now to ask about an appointment as there is a new type of injection for patients in this age group. All patients between 18 and 64 who are at risk are also asked to ring 01723 890280 regarding their flu injection.

The Practice have kindly offered the PPG a Notice Board in the hallway near the Reception and so we are busy deciding how best to use this space to explain how the PPG can work as a go between for the Practice and Patients and display names and contact information of PPG members.

Thank You Susan Wainwright

Items for publication in the November issue should reach me by 25/10/18
Contact Margaret Barker - Tel: 01262 605935 - Mobile: 07966 160267
burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 01262 470873

OCTOBER CHURCH SERVICES

7th 11am Morning Worship

3pm Harvest Communion at FORDON

(with refreshments)

14th 11am Holy Communion

21st 6pm Harvest Thanksqiving (with refreshments)

28th 10am Benefice service at Kilham



Special REMEMBRANCE DAY service meet at the memorial at 10.55am followed by a short service in church November 11th 2018

PRAYER & PRAISE

is held each Monday morning from 9am - 9.30am in the church. (except 30th October) There is a service of Holy Communion or Morning Prayer every Tuesday at 10am in the church

Do come along to Pop-Ins on Mondays (except Bank Holidays) at

9.30 -11.00am for a Chat and a Cuppa and to meet

old and new friends



CRAFT & CHAT

will resume on Tuesday September 18th at the Vicarage

We meet at 2pm

Please feel free to join us

Burton Fleming Parish Council News

Rural Crime

Following a spate of recent rural crimes, residents are reminded to be vigilant and consider extra security measures to help combat crime. Residents are also reminded that it is important to report all crime no matter how petty as together all crimes reported can help the Police identify areas of concern and take the appropriate action.

School Pond

Thank you to the Lindley family for kindly filling the School Pond with water after the drought. The ducks clearly appreciated it as they returned the very next day!



Garden Bonfires

You cannot get rid of household waste if it will cause pollution or harm people's health. This includes burning it. You can get rid of household or garden waste by composting or recycling it.

You could be fined if you light a fire and allow the smoke to drift across the road and become a danger to traffic.

If you do decide that it is necessary to have a garden bonfire then please be considerate to your neighbours as to when and how often you light a fire.

Smoke Nuisance

If you are affected in your home by smoke from a neighbouring property or other source, please visit the ERYC website and make a smoke nuisance complaint or call **01482 396 214** to lodge your complaint.

Speeding Traffic The Parish Council

The Parish Council have recently arranged for some speeding traffic surveys to be undertaken throughout the village. The results of these will be analysed and further action may then be taken if deemed appropriate.

If anyone is interested in sponsoring the Newsletter for one month at a cost of £26 please contact

Jennifer Hobson Tel 07542874957

Next Parish Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 13 November 2018 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957, Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk Landline: 01723 890084

HISTORY GROUP

Burton Fleming History Group opened their new season with a talk from David Smith who presented 'Have I Got Historic Newspapers for You.'

David began by speaking about the history of newspapers when the first paper, a single sheet, was printed in 1513. He described how sales and popularity of papers grew through

development and modernisation of the printing press. Even the coming of the railway led to their success. People had come to rely on papers, both national and local, for their daily news. However, he ended his talk by by telling us of their present day demise because of television, adverts and on line news.



Central to all this David featured some old cuttings relating to the village and some of its residents. Petty crimes, war time clips, accidents and injuries were all reported along with some humorous cuttings which brought everything closer to home.

Our next talk is about the history Wharram

Percy. Alastair Oswald from English Heritage presents and describes the history of this famous deserted Medieval village. This will take place in village hall at 7-30 pm on Thursday 18th October. Admission is £2-50 and includes refreshments. All are Phone 01262 welcome. 401147 for any further info.





VIEW FROM THE VICARAGE

Dear Friends,

Do you find the news rather depressing? Wherever we look things seem to be going wrong in the world. The issues which face it are very serious, they should never be underestimated. Wherever people's lives and well-being are threatened, whenever people get to a situation where there seems to be no way out and they are trapped then despair can take hold. These are serious issues, issues which need to be addressed, and I believe that the understanding of the world which comes through the Christian faith does address these things; dealing, as it does, with failure and success, despair and hope, hatred and love, death and resurrection. But all the time that our focus is on the negative or dark side of life there is a part of me which wants to shout out: 'But life is essentially good'. At the centre of so many faiths is the claim that life is God-given, it is a gift of God, and at its very core it is good. Life is good and should be celebrated in its natural form, in its relationships, in the possibilities of its every-changing newness and the unveiling of endless possibilities. If we cannot celebrate life then we do a great disservice to our Creator. Do we celebrate life enough? Perhaps we need to remind ourselves to enjoy this experience of life, even with its considerable 'down-sides', because life is good, it is from God.

And a good time to celebrate God's goodness is at Harvest time.

All around us now are the fruits of God's creation - our farmers and their workers work constantly put bring 'the Harvest home!' Let's be thankful to God and to all our farming community for 'all good things that surround us'.

with love & blessings, Revd Barbara

VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS October 2018

SEPTEMBER LOTTERY WINNERS

1st Prize - A Andrews-£25 2nd Prize - Barry Clough - £15

3rd Prize - Anita Braithwaite - £10

4th Prize - Malcolm Thompson-£5

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your community hall which is used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have 110 players, the profits from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. BE PART OF IT.

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 or Kate Holroyd 470766 for a personal number or numbers

The September Coffee Morning raised yet again a fabulous £164.00. Thank you to all those people who have donated books, bric a brac and cakes. Every little helps. The produce stall will be there again in October and the ever popular square competition run by Elwyn and Audrey. The monies raised continue to go into the Village Hall Improvement Fund. Our next challenge is to replace the curtains. We have again applied for a grant of £2,000.00 and will know the outcome of that in October.

The Autumn Whist Drive was enjoyed by all, eight and a half tables participating and £120.00 raised. Plenty of raffle prizes were donated, thank you and thanks also go out to Betty Wells and Gill Pike for their valued help.

Future Events

EXTEND - Chair exercise to Music Class every Monday afternoon 2pm-3pm; £3.00 including Tea/coffee/biscuits afterwards; Information call Pat on 07732 804805

> ZUMBA every Wednesday Morning 1 Oam-11am (ZOE 07968076679)

<u>INDOOR BOWLS</u> every Wednesday afternoon COMMENCING OCTOBER 3rd 2pm-4pm

<u>Saturday October 13th</u>; Coffee Morning; 10-11.30; bacon sandwiches; cakes; biscuits; produce stall; books; bric a brac.

Saturday 13th pm Private Party

Thursday 18th; History Club

<u>SATURDAY 27th OCTOBER</u>; HALLOWEEN MURDER/ MYSTERY; 7pm; Tickets £10 including Supper; BYO Drinks; Raffle; Tickets; Kate 01262 470556/07860478867 (Come in fancy dress/ face paint/hats etc/ only if you want to, not compulsory!!!!!

WATCH THIS SPACE Saturday December 1st; BACK WITH GREAT DEMAND "THE FULL NELSON" GREAT EVENING OF COUNTRY/ROCK/MUSIC; £5.00 at the door; BYO DRINKS/NIBBLES etc. There will be a raffle.

The new floor has already been appreciated as future bookings are on the increase, into 2019. Please do not hesitate to ring and book your party/event Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for business etc/ and weddings by negotiation

